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Maureen Forsythe

From: Gina Castellano <gcastellano@ridgenet.org>
Sent: Tuesday, May 16, 2023 7:04 AM
To: Maureen Forsythe
Subject: Updates from RHS

 

Dear Ridgewood Families, 

We are halfway through the month of May!  It is hard to imagine that in a little less than a month we will be on summer break.  As 
always, here is what is happening at Ridgewood High School in the coming weeks: 

Final Days of School Calendar 
May 15, 2023 -2023 -24 Online Verification opens in Skyward 
May 17, 2023- Activities Banquet 6 p.m.- Student Cafeteria 
May 19, 2023 - PROM:  6 p.m.- 11 p.m @ Pescatore Palace 
May 24, 2023- Pops Concert  - Old Gym - 7:00 p.m. 
May 25, 2023 - Collect Senior iPads ~ IT Office (Collaboration Center) ~ Time: 8:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m.; Senior Class: All Library / 
Textbook Materials Due; LAST DAY OF SENIOR ATTENDANCE; All Senior Grades due 
May 29, 2023- NO SCHOOL  
May 30, 2023- Graduation Practice (MANDATORY) Time: 9:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.; Graduation Arrival ~ Time: 6:00 p.m. (Seniors in the 
Field House); Graduation Processional Line Up ~ Time: 6:30 p.m.; GRADUATION - 7:00 p.m.; Visitor late arrivals will miss the 
processional. 
June 1, 2023- Sport Banquet ~ Time:  6:00 p.m. 
June 5, 2023- Freshman, Sophomore, & Juniors: All Library / Textbook Materials Due 
June 7, 2023 - LAST DAY OF STUDENT ATTENDANCE- Student dismissal at 1:35 p.m. (see below for last day of school schedule) 
June 12, 2023- SUMMER SCHOOL BEGINS (Any student with a NM will be enrolled in summer school; contact the Assistant 
Principal, Eric Lasky, for details) 
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2023-24 Skyward Online Verification NOW OPEN 
Please complete the enrollment/residency verification process through Skyward for the 2023-24 school year at your earliest 
convenience.  This is mandatory for all returning students.  Click on the Skyward link at www.d234.org and log in with your Family 
Access credentials.  Please email Jennifer Tan at jtan@ridgenet.org  if you need help logging into your account.   

End of Semester - Grading Reminders for DeadlinesIn an effort to ensure students are college and career ready, it is imperative that 
all students understand the importance of deadlines. All due dates will be communicated, and students will be given an ample and 
appropriate amount of time to complete assignments. Students are expected to complete all assignments by the assigned due date.  

When looking at Skyward, if students are missing assignments, you will see an “M” (Missing - Still Eligible to Submit) or “DNA” (Did Not 
Attempt - No Longer Able to Submit) attached to the assignment. Each course has a “Sunset Window” where students are able to 
submit missing work.  

We sent out our revised Deadline and Retake grading procedure on Friday in a communication letter. Here is a link to that letter.  

After School Tutoring 
As the end of the year is approaching, we will be providing additional tutors and extended hours for our after school tutoring. Tutoring 
will be available to all students from 3:15 - 5:00 pm on Monday - Thursday in the Collaboration Center. We highly encourage any 
students who need additional assistance in their classes to attend tutoring for extra help and support. 

Nurses Office Reminders 
The State of Illinois mandates that all incoming 12th graders need one dose of meningitis vaccine after age of 16 (Menneveo, 
Menactra, MenQuadfi). There is no form for this so please just hand in proof of the vaccine. 

The state of IL mandates that all incoming 9th graders need both a freshman physical (not the same as a sports form but is used in 
place of sports form, due by October) and a dental form (by May) turned in. Link to those forms here: 

Physical form  https://www.d234.org/assets/1/6/student_physical.pdf 

Dental form English:  https://www.d234.org/assets/1/6/a_dental_form.pdf 

Dental form Spanish: https://www.d234.org/assets/1/6/dental-exam-form-2021-editsspanish-final.pd 
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Locker Clean-Out 
If your student uses a school locker, PE locker, or both, please remind them to remove all personal belongings by June 7th, the last 
day of school. All remaining items will be discarded or donated to the Salvation Army.  

Athletic Summer Camps 
Here we go!  All of the coaches at  Ridgewood High School are excited to offer another outstanding summer filled with camps, clinics, 
and leagues.   All of the camps will be held in our incredible facilities here at Ridgewood.  Our camps offer many opportunities for all 
grade levels to learn, improve, compete, and have fun!!   You can browse our camp offerings at 2023 Ridgewood Summer Camps, 
Clinics, & Leagues Brochure.  Please note - we have transitioned to a new online registration and payment system.  Details and 
instructions are included in the registration packet. Please contact Athletic Director, Rob St. John (rstjohn@ridgenet.org) with any 
questions.  Additionally, the Head Coach emails are provided in the brochure should you have a specific question for them.  We are 
looking forward to a great summer!!    

Graduation Gown Donation Drive 
The RHS Scholastic Bowl Team is collecting graduation gowns and formal attire. Donations will be collected from May 17th-June 6th in 
Room 217 and at the front entrance of the building. Donations will go back to RHS students in need.   Thank you!  

FAFSA Reminder 
Attention Seniors!  This is a friendly reminder that FAFSA completion is a graduation requirement.  If you have not completed the 
FAFSA, you must get that completed prior to being approved to graduate.  If you need any assistance, please schedule an 
appointment with your counselor.  If you need an evening appointment, please contact our ISAC representative, Elizabeth Barrera, at 
630-689-7759 or  https://calendly.com/elizabeth-barrera. 

Scholarships 
Attention seniors!  If you’re looking for scholarships, please make sure to check out our scholarship bulletin: 
https://www.d234.org/student-life/scholarship-and-job-bulletin-/ 

Here are a couple of articles that discuss the cost of college, student loans, and the FAFSA: https://www.cbsnews.com/video/what-
families-need-to-know-about-the-cost-of-college-and-student-loans/ 

https://www.insidehighered.com/news/government/student-aid-policy/2023/04/18/how-new-fafsa-will-change-what-students-pay 

Competency Courses - Grading Reminders 
As a reminder, many of our courses use competency grading to show a student’s level of proficiency in skills. This means that these 
courses show an average level of proficiency, shown by a numeric value, rather than a traditional letter grade, to show student’s 
progress in learning. Teachers will enter letter grades at the end of each semester for a student’s transcript. During the semester, 
please click on the student’s FG score in order to see your student’s overall percentage in the course out of 100. For more 
detailed information, please take a look at our Competency Grading Overview. 

2023-24 Year-Long Calendar 
The link to the school-wide calendar can be found on the RHS website, under About RHS / Yearly Calendar:  
https://www.d234.org/assets/1/6/2023-24_one_page_calendar1.pdf 

Best,  
RHS Administration  
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STEAM Summer Camp at Oakton College 
For those ages 8-14, Oakton College is offering a STEAM Summer Camp.  Please see the flyer for more information: 

 
  
 

Ridgewood Community High School District 234 would like to continue connecting with you via email. If you prefer to be 
removed from our list, please contact Ridgewood Community High School District 234 directly. To stop receiving all email 
messages distributed through our Skylert service, follow this link and confirm: Unsubscribe  
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Skylert is a notification service used by the nation's leading school systems to connect with parents, students and staff 
through voice, SMS text, email, and social media.  

 


